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Our Lady of the Valley Church 

973-694-4585 

 

 

Sacrament of  Reconciliation 
Saturdays 4:00-4:30pm 

 
Sacraments of  Baptism, 

Marriage & Personal 
Appointments 

 
Please call the Parish Office 

Schedule of  Masses 
Weekdays 

 Monday - Saturday 7:30am 
Weekends 

Saturday: 5:00pm 
Sunday: 8:00am, 10:00am 

  and 12:00 Noon  
 

“The Church is Holy, not just because all are welcome. 
The Church is Holy, because all belong.” 

Timothy M. Matovina  
University of Notre Dame 

(paraphrased by Pope Francis at General Audience) 

           May 27, 2018 

630 Valley Road - Wayne - New Jersey - 07470 - www.olvwayne.org 



2 

 

OUR PARISH IS SERVED BY WEEKLY MASS INTENTIONS 

Sunday, May 27 8:00am Dominick Gagliostro 
(Special Intention) 

 10:00am Susan Chaffin 
Bart DiPaola 
Helga Ruth Podsiad 
Rayan & Joseph Families 

 12:00pm Myron Berehowski 
Vincenzo Graneri 

Monday, May 28 7:30am In Memory of All Who Died in 

Defense of our Nation 

Tuesday, May 29 7:30am Deidre O’Flaherty 

Angelo Scavone 

Anthony Trapanese 

(Special Intention) 

Miraculous Medal Novena to follow Mass on Tuesday  

Wednesday, May 30 7:30am Joseph Cavallo 
John Peene 
James Silvestro 

Thursday, May 31 7:30pm Carmen Guarino 

Friday, June 1 7:30am For the People 

Saturday, June 2 7:30am For the People 

 5:00pm John Hodor 
Roma Schreiber 
Donna Serafin 
Dr. Z Sharnagiel 
Dr. Sophie Sharnagiel 

Sunday, June 3 8:00am For the People 

 10:00am Tom (Alfred) Acquaviva 
Virginia Kostic 

 12:00pm Camille Miller 
Connie Orlando 
Victorio Perrotta 
Bettina & Peter Perrupato 

Weekend of June 2-3: 
 

Our Lady of the Valley 
5:00pm Father Wells 
8:00am Father Peter 
10:00am Father Wells 
12:00 Noon Father Wells 
 

Holy Cross 
5:00pm Father Peter 
10:00am Father Peter 

THE MOST HOLY TRINITY SUNDAY - MAY 27, 2018 

Rev. Peter VB. Wells, Pastor 
973-694-4585, Ext 7246 
VonBreton@aol.com 

 
 

Rev. Peter Filipkowski, Parochial Vicar 
973-694-4585, Ext 7204 

 

Deacon Vincent Cocilovo 
vcocilovo@olvwayne.org 

 

Sister Dorothy Dee, SSJ,  Pastoral Associate 
Adult Formation/Ministry of Consolation 
Ext. 7245 -  SrDorothy@olvwayne.org 

 

Judi Cocilovo, Director of Faith Formation / Youth 
Ext. 7208 - jcocilovo@olvwayne.org 

 

Office of  Faith Formation / Youth 
Ext. 7248 - ourladyofthevalley_faithformation@olvwayne.org 

 

Alyson Suchar, Parish Secretary 
Ext 7200-secretary@olvwayne.org 

 

 Barbara Mennella Office Assistant 
Ext 7203-reception@olvwayne.org 

 

John Peragallo III, Director of Music Ministry 
John@peragallo.com 

 

Irene Luberto, Parish Financial Administrator 
Ext. 7243 - finance@olvwayne.org 

 
 
 
 

TRUSTEES OF THE PARISH 
Marie Armenio 

mrarmenio@olvwayne.org 
 

Mark Peischl 
mark.peischl@gmail.com 

 

Michael Renaldo (Trustee Emeritus) 

Weekend Collection: May 20, 2018 
 

Attendance: 849 
Weekend Collection: $6,842.50 
Candles/Poor: $192.33 
Ascension Collection: $1,349.50 
WeShare:                          $2,564.78 
 

Total: $10,949.11 
 

Thank you for your continued generosity! 

WEEKEND COLLECTION 

PRESIDER SCHEDULE 

PARISH OFFICE CLOSED 

Please note the Parish Office will be CLOSED 
on Monday, May 28, for Memorial Day.   
 

The office will reopen on Tuesday, May 29, at 
9:00am. 
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“Is anyone among you suffering?  They should pray…Is anyone 

among you sick?  They should summon the presbyters of the church,  
and they should pray over them and anoint them with oil  

in the name of the Lord.”  
(James 5:13,14) 

 

Pray for the Sick: 
 

Joseph Brucato Jr., Chris Camp, Louis Caprio, 
Ralph Cicetti, Maggie Corley, Kathy Corrao, 
Robert Darpino, Flo Felano, Ann Giannini,  

Josephine Ganz, Edward LaBarre,  
Marie Liffers, Arminda Lume, Mary Maksuta, 
Rosa Malfa, Gloria Minnocci, Frank Moskal, 

Jenny Moskal, Donna Ottomanelli,  
Monica Phalon, Andrew Potter,  

Michael Renaldo, Norma Rivera,  
Kristen Sedlacik, Patricia Smith,  

Richard Swetz, Paul Tafuri, Michael Waldinger, 
Selma Will, George Wilson 

 
Indeed for your faithful, Lord, 

life is changed, not ended, 
and when this early dwelling turns to dust, 

an eternal dwelling is made ready for them in heaven. 
(Roman Missal, Preface I for the Dead) 

  

Pray for the Dead: 
  

Kathleen Montani 
 

Rev. Monsignor Charles Russo 

  

This week the Sanctuary Lamp burns as a  
reminder of the Lord’s presence in the Blessed  
Sacrament and the bread and wine offered at the 
Altar, which become the Body and Blood of Christ, 

are given in memory of: 
 

Vincenzo Graneri  

From his Loving Family 

WEEKLY REMEMBRANCE PARISH’S SACRAMENTAL & PRAYER LIFE 

Bishop Serratelli will be the spiritual director for a tour of 
the Alpine countries of Switzerland, Austria, and  
Germany from July 8 - 17, 2018. 
 

Reservations are limited.  For a brochure and information, 
contact Great Experiences at 201-825-3725 or by email 
at Anne@greatexperiencesnj.com. 

DIOCESEAN PILGRIMAGE 

Knights of Columbus Council #6354 
Marrinan/McNiece Memorial  
College Scholarship Application 

 

Applications for the Marrinan/McNiece Memorial College 
Scholarship submission are due on Tuesday, May 31. 
 

The Knights will be awarding two scholarships consisting 
of a one-time donation of $3,000 to each recipient to  
offset their college expenses. 
 

Applications are available at the exits of both churches, 
or by contacting Scholarship Chairman, Jim DeLuccia via 
phone at 201-981-9918 or email, jddd9251@gmail.com. 

MARRINAN/MCNIECE SCHOLARSHIP  

What a week!  Rain, 60 mile an hour wind, thunder and 
lightning…but through it all our annual festival went on.  
The three days we were able to open were wonderful.  
Many people from throughout our area came to our  
festival grounds to enjoy the rides, the games, the food, 
and just coming together as parish and community. 
 

Thank you to all who came and supported the festival.  
Thank you to all our many volunteers who worked hours 
in the game booths and ticket booth.  We could not have 
done it without you! 
 

Thank you to our ride company: Blue Sky Amusements; 
our game company: Palidan (they are parishioners). 
Thank you to our food vendors.  You are all the best. 
 

Thank you to our sponsors who financially support the 
festival; and our local merchants who gave ‘gift in kind’ so 
we could reward our volunteers each day. 
 

Thank you to the Sheriff’s Department of Passaic County 
and the Wayne Police Department for all their assistance 
during the week. 
 

Thank you to the festival committee who worked  
continually throughout the year in planning this yearly 
event.  
  

Father Wells 
Father Peter 

30TH ANNUAL FAMILY FESTIVAL 

WOMEN’S ASSOCIATION LUNCHEON 

The Our Lady of the Valley Women’s Association is  
having their annual luncheon on Wednesday, June 13, at 
the Touch of Tuscany on Valley Road, Wayne.  For  
information/reservations call Joyce Laauwe at  
973-942-9322.  All are welcome. 

mailto:jddd9251@gmail.com
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IMMACULATE HEART OF MARY SCHOOL 

GOLF OUTING 

EAGLE SCOUT PROJECT 

Rooted in Tradition  
 

Catholic schools began in 1808 when St. Elizabeth Ann 
Seton opened the first school.  Immaculate Heart of Mary 
School has been an educational force in Wayne since 
1960 and we have almost 60 years of providing high 
quality education to the children of the community.  This 
longevity has given Immaculate Heart of Mary School the 
chance to grow and prosper to the strong force it is today. 
 

IHM School is a K - 8 Catholic school serving Wayne Township 
and the surrounding communities, with a separate preschool, 
SMALL BLESSINGS,  for three and four year olds offering  
flexible days and hours.  For further information call  
973-694-1225. 

My name is Michael Ferreira and I am a Boy Scout in 
Troop 108 from Wayne, NJ, working towards the rank of 
Eagle Scout.  
 

For my Eagle Project, I will be leading a collection of baby 
items for a South African orphanage called Dove’s Nest 
Place of Safety, a home in Pretoria, South Africa, for 
abandoned newborns babies. 
 

The South African government provides the equivalent of 
only $1 per day, per child to fund their care, so as a  
result, most of the feeding and  caring costs, are  
supported through private donations. 
 

I am collecting new or gently used basic baby clothing, 
aged newborn through 24 months, appropriate for any 
season. In addition to baby clothing, I am also collecting 
bottles, pacifiers, and diaper cream. 
 

Donations can be dropped off on the back porch of the 
parish center. 
 

Any monetary donations received will be used to  
purchase a familiar brand of formula used by the  
orphanage, while in South Africa. 
 

For additional questions, you can contact me at  
ferreira.michael16@gmail.com  
 

Thank you for your anticipated support and generosity. 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED – HOSPICE 

VHS Hospice Services of New Jersey is seeking  
volunteers to provide companionship and support for  
patients and families with life-limiting illness.  VHS  
Hospice Services of New Jersey provides training  
classes, free of charge, to prepare volunteers for meeting 
patients in the community. 
 

Our Hospice program provides physical, emotional, and 
spiritual support for terminally ill patients and their  
families, enabling them to spend their last months with 
dignity and the greatest quality of life possible.   
Volunteers are important members of the professional 
team, offering emotional support and companionship to 
patients and respite for family members. 
 

Please contact Ryan Mackey at 973-256-4636 or 
ryan.mackey@hackensackmeridian.org if interested in 
volunteering. 

HOMECARE OPTIONS 

tel:(973)%20694-1225
mailto:ferreira.michael16@gmail.com
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Video Production and Post Production Workshop 
at Don Bosco Prep this summer! 

 
Dates: Session 1: July 9, 10, 11, 12, 16,17,18 & 19 
 Session 2: July 23, 24, 25, 26, 30, 31, Aug 1 & 2 
 

Monday - Thursday 
9:00am - 3:00pm 

 

Cost: $500 per session 
 
Video summer workshop uniquely designed by Emmy

©
 

and Promax
©
 Award Nominee, Writer/Producer, Jenna 

Vrablic. 
 
Students Grade 7—12 will learn video production and 
post production processes from pre production to final 
output.  This hands-on workshop is the ultimate experi-
ence for the Film and TV guru.  Students will create their 
own projects, hear from guest speakers, network with 
experienced media executives, and showcase their work 
at the end of each session’s “Launch Party.”  Students 
will also walk away with producer/editor reels of their own 
work, on Don Bosco Media Club custom travel drives, 
theirs to keep! 
 
For more information, contact Jenna Vrablic at 
 JVRABLIC@DONBOSCOPREP.ORG. 

“If any person may have been abused by any priest, they 
should immediately contact their local County  
Prosecutor’s Office and the Diocese’s Victims Assistance 
Coordinator:  Peggy Zanello at 973-879-1489. You may 
also be in touch with either of the Diocesan Response 
Officers:  Rev. Msgr. James T. Mahoney, Vicar General 
and Moderator of the Curia, 973-777-8818 Ext. 205 or 
Sister Joan Daniel Healy, S.C.C., Chancellor/Delegate for 
Religious, 973-777-8818 Ext. 248. 
 
The entire text of the Policy of the Diocese of Paterson in 
Response to Complaints of Sexual Abuse is available on 
the diocesan Web site:  www.patersondiocese.org.” 
______________________________________________ 
 
“Si usted o algiuen que usted conozca ha sido abusado 
por un sacerdote deben de llamar de inmediato a la  
oficina del Procurador General de su comunidad y a la 
Coordinadora para Asistencia de Victimas de la Diócesis:  
Peggy Zanello al 973-879-1489.  También deben de 
llamar a la Diócesis y hablar con el Rev. Monseñor 
James T. Mahoney, Vicario General y Moderador de la 
Curia al número 973-777-8818 ext. 205 o a la Hermana 
Joan Daniel Healy, S. C. C., Canciller/Delegada Religiosa 
al número 973-777-8818 ext. 248. 
 
El texto completo de la poliza de la Diócesis de Paterson 
referiendo a Reclamos de Abuso Sexual esta disponible 
en la página web:  www.patersondiocese.org.” 

DON BOSCO - SUMMER WORKSHOP PROTECTING GOD’S CHILDREN 

MASTER PLAN PHASE ONE:  RECTORY 

Like jumping hurdles at a track and field meet, we are 
approaching the finish line.  On Thursday August 10, 
2017 the County of Passaic Zoning Board gave approval 
for our rectory project here at Our Lady of the Valley. 
  

On Thursday, April 12, Father Wells met with the  
members of our Diocese of Paterson Finance Council 
and made a presentation for our new parish rectory.  After 
the presentation and a period of questions and answers 
the Diocesan Finance Council unanimously approved the 
rectory project. 
  

On Monday, April 16, Father Wells, along with our  
architect, engineer, and attorney appeared before the 
Zoning Board of Adjustment of Wayne.   After the  
presentation and questions and answers, they too gave 
unanimous approval. 
  

We are now in the process of firming up the contracts and 
filing for permits with the Township of Wayne. 
  

We invite parishioners to a meeting on Thursday, June 7, 
at 7:30pm in Father Rugel Hall to view the sketches of the 
new rectory and meet our architect.  
  

Once construction is underway we will begin firming up 
plans for Phase Two, which includes a redesign of the 
front steps and plaza of our Church to make it more  
handicap accessible, as well as upgrading the bathrooms 
in the lobby of the school. 

http://www.patersondiocese.org/
http://www.patersondiocese.org/
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SPIRITUAL REFLECTION 

Show Us 
 

All the way from Holy Week to this Sunday’s “Solemnity of the Most Holy Trinity” our Masses have been rich in moving 
images of our faith. Moving, deep, piercing, rewarding. 
 

But more, they have revealed how the Holy Trinity deals with us! Our liturgies represent the ways people on earth could 
see that there is a Trinity within the one God! 
 

The First Person, God the Father 
 

Passion (Palm) Sunday: The Hebrew people were the first and most ancient testimony that “the Lord is God in the  
heavens above and on earth below, and that there is no other” (First Reading). 
 

Moses cried out, 
 

did anything so great ever happen before? 
Was it ever heard of?  
Did a people ever hear the voice of God 
speaking from the midst of fire, 
as you did, and live? … 
Did any god venture to go and take a nation for himself 
from the midst of another nation? 

 

We can ask whether we hear in our faith the voice of the Father from the midst of what can be much worse than fire. 
 

The Second Person, God the Christ 
 

Good Friday: Jesus in the garden asked the Father to release him from the cross. His whole life had been a testimony to 
the one he addressed with the endearing term, “Abba” (Daddy). And now he pleaded “with loud cries and tears to the 
one who was able to save him from death, and he was heard because of his reverence” (Hebrews 5:7). 
 

He was heard? 
 

But he died. 
 

Jesus’ request on the cross was indeed heard. He was “saved” from the sting of death by plunging directly into it. Even 
though his life was sacrificed, he lived from a love that could not be killed. 
 

Easter: An earthly burial could not entrap God’s love. Jesus arose. He appeared to the disciples in Sunday’s Gospel. 
Their companion was now love’s witness. But they doubted, even as they fell down to worship him. As you and I do, 
maybe? 
 

The Third Person, God the Spirit 
 

Ascension: Then he left this world. He was going back to the Father, the source of Jesus-love. To allay the disciples’ 
fears, he recounted with great kindness the course of his life, including especially the following important feature: his 
presence was to continue here on earth. The disciples were to go out and themselves be Jesus’ dwelling place of God 
on earth (Gospel). 
 

Pentecost. Just as Jesus had foretold, the Spirit came alive within them, pitching its tent in their hearts and souls,  
coming closer to them and to us than we can be to our own selves! Our life’s breath is now to be Christ’s life and breath 
for all ages. The Holy Spirit, which is now marked by the Father and Christ, comes to make us children of God, to be his 
presence in this world. 
 
Now, if only we will relax and let it be. 
 
Holy Week and Easter show us the face of God, revealed in the loving, earthly interactions that are the Trinity’s. In short, 
we are to “suffer with him so that we may also be glorified with him” (Second Reading). 
 
The fledgling Church had discovered the Trinity not by studying theology books but by experiencing it. 
 
Let us follow. 

John Foley, SJ 
 

ttp://www.usccb.org/bible/readings/052718.cfm
http://www.usccb.org/bible/hebrews/5:7
ttp://www.usccb.org/bible/readings/052718.cfm
ttp://www.usccb.org/bible/readings/052718.cfm
http://www.usccb.org/bible/readings/052718.cfm

